
December	12,		2018	
Valley	Fliers	December	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:30	
Present:		Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Vader	plus	8	members.	
Excused	Late:	Scott	

Approval	of	November	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Scott	moved	to	approve	as	corrected,	Alan	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	
Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		Three	memberships	sold.		Two	changed	hands	and	we	sold	the	65th	membership.		We	cur-
rently	have	two	memberships	for	sale.			Rent	was	unchanged,	but	will	likely	change	next	year.		We	spent	a	LOT	of	
money	on	maintenance	in	November.		Scott	G	asked	if	the	88L	work	was	deferred	work?		Alan	says	no,	it	was	pre-
work	to	make	the	annual	easier.		John	asked	if	9MA’s	maintenance	cost	includes	the	ADS-B	work?		Alan	says	no,	
that	is	a	capital	asset	listed	below.		The	fuel	purchases	deposit	is	reduced	because	that	system	is	going	away.		The	
city	is	taking	over	the	airport	management	and	has	no	interest	in	a	fuel	card	program.		The	member	shares	sec-
tion	is	now	up-to-date.		Currently	we	have	paid	more	sales	tax	than	we	owe;	Alan	hopes	we	don’t	end	up	in	that	
place	at	the	end	of	the	quarter	because	[iling	for	a	refund	takes	a	lot	of	effort.		Question	from	the	[loor:	how	hard	
would	it	be	to	get	a	sales	tax	exemption?		Alan	says	it	probably	wouldn’t	be	too	hard	and	he	will	think	about	doing	
it.		For	the	year,	our	cash	position	has	improved.	
Regarding	the	fuel.		The	airport	management	group’s	fuel	card	program	will	go	away	at	the	end	of	the	year.		Alan	
reviewed	the	accounts	with	the	airport	management	group	and	found	both	errors	and	missing	credits.		In	work-
ing	through	the	airport’s	accounts,	Alan	found	there	were	corrections	that	we	hadn’t	been	made	aware	of.		Alan	
now	has	to	match	all	of	our	charges	and	credits	against	the	airport’s	records,	probably	about	four	hours	of	work.		
Alan	guesses	that	it	will	net	out	to	us	writing	off	about	$600	in	fuel.		When	the	city	takes	over,	there	won’t	be	any	
rebate	program	at	all.		Mark	Kornei	notes	the	city	has	an	intent	to	track	regional	fuel	rates.		Alan	intends	to	com-
plete	his	transaction	review	this	weekend.		The	new	airport	manager	is	apparently	a	good	and	experienced	air-
port	manager.		Question:	are	the	cards	good	through	or	until	the	20th?		Answer:	Alan	believes	they	are	good	until	
the	20th.		When	the	program	shuts	down,	members	will	need	to	revert	to	paying	with	our	own	cards	and	submit-
ting	receipts.		John	has	some	ideas	on	how	to	create	a	new	card	system,	so	he	and	Alan	will	discuss	it.			
Alan	foolishly	upgraded	his	company’s	QuickBook	version	last	weekend	and	it	has	been	trouble.		They	changed	
their	import	process:	transactions	cannot	be	imported,	only	lists	can	be	imported.		He	uses	it	for	the	club	too.		
Mark	Kornei	suggests	he	may	have	a	way	to	help.		Scott	G.	asks	if	a	[leet-card	would	make	Alan’s	life	easier?		Alan	
says	it	probably	would.	

Maintenance	Of[icer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handout.		
9MA	The	annual	is	done.		Florin	handed	out	a	list	of	what	was	done	during	the	annual.		He	highlighted	some	de-
ferred	items,	the	King	Nav	LEDs,	and	the	[lap	roller	washers.		The	[lap	roller	washers	need	to	be	done	soon	in	or-
der	to	avoid	other	expenses.		He	also	noted	the	loose	rivets	need	to	dealt	with	soon.		Florin	noted	the	pilot	seat	
needs	an	overhaul.			
88L	Florin	also	distributed	a	list	of	new	and	deferred	items	from	88L’s	current	annual.		Jon	has	been	doing	some	
routine	lubrication	to	manage	a	couple	of	the	items	identi[ied	on	the	list.		Florin	is	concerned	about	the	time	the	
process	takes	to	identify	the	repairs	and	their	costs,	and	obtaining	approval.		The	plane	sat	for	three	days	waiting	
for	approval.		Florin	asks	for	more	timely	approvals	from	the	board.		Randy	notes	it	is	hard	to	understand	which	
items	are	required	to	approve.		He	suggests	the	subject	lines	note	when	an	approval	is	requested.		Florin	notes	we	
had	a	fuel-sending	unit	get	purchased	out	from	under	us	while	he	was	waiting	for	an	approval.		Jon	says	he	has	
found	an	overhauled	unit	here	in	state.		Cost	is	about	$600	with	an	exchange.		John	suggests	work	should	always	
continue	on	items	required	for	annual	approval.		Scott	asks	whether	the	board	could	pre-approve	a	higher	limit	
when	we	are	about	to	go	through	an	annual.		Several	board	members	agree	that	could	be	done.		Florin	says	he	
generally	can	distinguish	between	optional	and	required	items.		Tim	suggests	we	make	more	clear	in	the	subject	
line	which	messages	are	status	messages	and	which	are	identifying	items	for	approval.		Florin	and	John	suggest	



work	could	continue	on	inspection	approval	required	items	and	approval	could	come	later.		Alan	and	Tim	have	
more	issue	with	that	position.		Alan	and	Jon	have	a	discussion	of	a	cabin	window	hinge	required	item	on	the	An-
nual	Inspection	approval	list.		Jon	suggests	it	is	very	important	and	is	probably	due	to	someone	opening	the	win-
dow	to	better	take	pictures.		Comment	from	the	[loor:	the	minutes	should	re[lect	that	someone	is	abusing	the	
window	and	that	should	be	noted	in	the	minutes.		Alan	asks	about	the	four	point	harness	installation	costs.		Jon	
says	the	headliner	had	to	come	out	and	the	the	installation	manual	says	4-6	hours	were	required.		Scott	reminded	
the	board	that	we	are	on	the	same	team	and	this	shouldn’t	be	so	adversarial.		Florin	says	sometimes	he	feels	like	
it	is	adversarial,	like	we	are	not	on	the	same	team.		Florin	notes	that	he	and	Jon	have	good	answers	to	the	ques-
tions	when	they	are	asked.	Scott	G.	notes	some	questions	are	just	for	clari[ication.		Comment	from	the	[loor:	
member	thanked	Florin	for	the	great	condition	the	planes	are	in.		It	is	a	dif[icult	job.		Alan	notes	that	he	is	the	
main	questioner	and	he	really	appreciates	the	shape	our	planes	are	in.		Florin	notes	he	puts	signi[icant	effort	into	
documenting	what	is	wrong	with	the	planes	and	why	they	need	to	be	[ixed.		Comment	from	the	[loor:	Florin	and	
Jon	do	a	good	job	of	preventing	little	problems	from	becoming	big	problems.		Jon	says	only	the	trim	pulleys	on	the		
#2	list	need	to	be	done.		Florin	asks	about	the	pilot	side	door	handle.		Jon	says	we	can	buy	a	new	one	for	~$300	or	
he	can	try	to	glue	it	with	epoxy.		That	would	be	faster.		The	consensus	is	to	try	gluing	[irst.		Randy	asks	about	the	
number	on	the	bottom.		Florin	clari[ies	that	is	a	total.		Alan	asks	if	Steve	will	have	other	hours,	Jon	says	yes,	the	
hours	on	the	list	include	only	his	costs	not	the	inspection.		If	Steve	helps	Jon	do	the	repairs	his	costs	are	on	the	
sheet	provided.		The	mag	cost	of	$1000	includes	both	parts	and	labor.	
117	Jon	has	ordered	the	landing	light.		Florin	has	asked	him	Jon	to	order	an	engine	heater.		Jon	says	he	will	put	in	
on	at	the	next	oil	change.		The	seat	track	inspection	has	been	done	and	Florin	needs	to	update	the	spreadsheet.		
Question	from	the	[loor:	when	will	117	be	of[line	for	annual?		Answer:	February.		Will	it	be	down	a	month?		Jon	
doesn’t	think	so.	
63S	Florin	asks	if	the	vacuum	pump	in	63S	can	be	inspected.		Jon	says	yes.	
All	aircraft	ADS-B	work	is	now	complete,	though	Jon	pointed	out	we	need	to	get	the	transponder	cooling	dealt	
with.	
Florin	needs	to	purchase	oil,	[ilters,	tubes,	tires	and	other	supplies.		Alan	notes	we	used	to	get	a	deal	if	we	bought	
in	bulk.	
Safety	Of[icer’s	Report	
Randy	is	leaving	after	Christmas	until	April.		He	notes	Kelsey	would	be	willing	to	do	the	safety	of[icer	role	at	the	
annual	meeting.		Florin	notes	Richard	Neville	is	also	interested.		Alan	notes	John	can	appoint	someone.		Florin	
asks	if	Richard	could	be	appointed.		Richard	is	here	and	notes	he	could	do	it	until	the	annual	meeting.		Richard	
asked	if	Kelsey	would	step	in	right	away?		Randy	said	he	isn’t	sure.		Richard	will	talk	with	John.		Randy	does	not	
intend	to	run	again	for	the	of[ice.	

Old	Business	 	 	 	 	 	 	
9MA	Engine	Tabled	because	Alan	didn’t	have	time	to	get	a	comparison	of	Penn	Yann,	John	Jewell,	Texas	
Skyways,	and	Pponk.		Jon	notes	whatever	we	buy,	we	need	to	budget	for	cylinders	before	TBO.		He	says	
the	cylinder	wear	is	very	pilot	dependent.		Comment	from	the	[loor:	maybe	we	should	just	go	with	a	
stock	engine	and	improve	the	avionics.		John	notes	all	those	items	are	why	we	need	to	comparison.		Alan	
asks	if	someone	would	do	the	comparison	and	present	it	to	the	board	with	recommendations.		Scott	
Snider	volunteers.		Jon	asks	whether	we	will	go	to	a	three	blade	propeller.		Alan	responds	most	folks	are	
recommending	a	two	blade.	
Safety	Investigation	Follow-up	John	notes	this	item	is	tied	up	with	the	engine	replacement,	so	it	is	tabled	for	
now.	
Fall	Social	The	Fall	didn’t	work	out,	and	we	really	can’t	get	it	together	around	Christmas.		Scott	G.	has	researched	
Emerald	Downs	as	an	option	between	January	1	and	February	1.		We	could	have	hors	d’ouerves	or	a	dinner	buf-
fet.		The	track	runs	“play	races”	for	play	money	as	possible	entertainment.		If	we	spend	$1000	or	more,	the	facility	
will	be	included.		The	downside	is	we	need	to	use	their	catering,	bar,	etc.		We’d	obviously	need	to	have	a	way	to	
limit	the	bar.		Mark	has	a	city	option	that	would	be	simpler	and	cheaper.		The	kicker	is	no	alcohol	is	allowed	not	
the	premises.		Mark’s	facility	is	not	available	as	he	is	remodeling.		He	has	a	friend	with	a	pub	in	Auburn	that	might	
work.		Mark	suggests	a	Saturday	afternoon	would	potentially	pull	in	members	who	cannot	make	a	weeknight.		
Realistically,	it	will	cost	$1000-$2000.		Florin	says	there	is	a	facility	at	Boeing	[ield	as	well.		It	is	at	an	older	termi-
nal,	not	the	current	King	County	Terminal.		They	do	have	catering,	he	doesn’t	know	about	alcohol.		Florin	also	
suggested	the	Longhorn	as	an	option.		Scott	G.	notes	they	were	looking	for	a	location	near	the	airport.		Mark	says	



if	geography	is	not	a	limitation,	there	are	a	lot	of	options	in	Seattle.		Randy	says	the	Washington	Pilots’	Associa-
tion	had	a	fund	raiser	at	Green	River	recently.		We	could	potentially	send	a	lot	of	Valley	Fliers	folks	there	by	pur-
chasing	a	few	tables	there	next	year.		Mark	notes	we	also	could	drink	at	the	airport	if	we	kept	the	whole	thing	in-
side	the	hangar.		Mark	proposes	we	plan	for	a	Saturday	afternoon.		Mark	solicits	input	from	the	board	and	mem-
bers.		Alan	says	the	budget	is	ok	and	John	expresses	a	preference	for	Emerald	Downs	as	a	venue.		Mark	and	Scott	
will	continue	planning.	

New	Business	 	
New	ADS-B.		Richard	Neville	has	researched	some	issues	about	the	ADS-B	and	would	be	willing	to	distribute	his	
notes	to	the	rest	of	the	club.		An	example:	if	the	430	doesn’t	have	a	functioning	GPS,	ADS-B	is	broken	and	our	air-
plane	is	not	airworthy.		Also,	ADS-B	is	only	advisory,	you	can	only	maneuver	based	on	what	you	see.		You	also	
can’t	maneuver	based	solely	on	it	while	IFR.		If	you	are	not	reporting	pressure	altitude,	you	have	a	non-perform-
ing	emitter.		All	those	things	are	reported	to	the	FAA.		It	is	not	clear	whether	FAA	will	auto-generate	a	noti[ication	
to	the	owner.		Noti[ications	are	tied	to	the	aircraft	and	time-stamped.		John	will	post	Richard’s	notes.		Richard	
notes	you	can	request	performance	reports	from	the	FAA	online	and	get	information	pretty	quickly.		Apparently	
the	N	numbers	often	don’t	match	with	[iled	[light	plans	and	that	is	a	discrepancy.		He	also	points	out	there	are	two	
no-[ly	errors	the	units	may	[lag	at	start	up.		System	messages	may	also	be	faults	that	will	be	reported	to	the	FAA.	

Meeting	adjourned	at:	8:23	

Free	Klight	hour	won	by:	Nathan	Kogge	

Next	Meeting:	Wednesday,	January	9,	2019	@	6:30	(Food	and	Social	@6:00),	Trotters	
























